
TOWN CLERK 
 

Finding the answers to questions we are often asked in the Clerk’s office about zoning 
regulations, meeting dates, hunting violations and a number of those other "How do I 
find out about …?" questions got a little easier for many people last year, thanks to John 
D Flynn. John has done a terrific job designing the Town's web site, keeping it current 
and making it very user friendly….even I can figure it out! Now he's made it easy for 
anyone with inter-net access to view or even download current versions of the Town's 
Zoning Bylaws or General Bylaws as well as continuing to provide links to a number of 
helpful sites. Especially now that budget cuts have resulted in staffing cuts, I'm sure I'm 
not the only one who would like to thank John for the time and effort he's put into this 
project. Thanks John, for a job well done!     

 
Money collected in 2003 and submitted to the Treasurer is as follows: 
 
Fish and Game 
 State   5697.15 
 Town Fees    180.60 
Dog Licenses            1086.00 
Certified Copies and Publications          1645.00 
Trade Names and Marriages  625.00 
Miscellaneous            4256.33 
              7792.93 Total 
 
Available in the Town Clerk’s Office 
 
Dog licenses  4.00 spay/neuter, OR   10.00    
Subdivision Control Law      5.00 
Zoning By-Law      7.00 
Zoning Map       7.00 
Certified Copies (vital records)    5.00 
Marriage Licenses              15.00 
Trade Name in Business (dba)               20.00 
Street List               10.00 
Voter’s List       7.00 
Voter’s List on diskette             20.00 
Voter Registration Card     5.00 
 
Vital Statistics recorded in Hampden are:  2001 2002 2003 
    Births         44    46 33 
    Deaths     73    78 71 
    Marriages        14    13 11   
  
Respectfully submitted, 
Eva Wiseman, Town Clerk 
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